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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services



1                    100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)


MEMORANDUM
TO:
            Mayor Walter B. Duke, III

Vice Mayor Chickie Brandimarte                     



Comissioner Albert C. Jones 
Commissioner Bobbie H. Grace 
FROM:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager
BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E., Director of Public Services


Ronnie S. Navarro, P.E., City Engineer

Date:
 
February 26, 2014
RE:           
Change Order No. 1 - OASIS 4 (SE 2nd Street)

Straightline Engineering Group, Inc.



Introduction and Background

Advertisements for bids were placed in local papers on March 7, 2013 to bid the OASIS 4 Neighborhood Improvement Project on SE 2nd Street between US - 1 and SE 3rd Avenue.  The bid estimate was $70,000.  The City of Dania Beach opened bids for the OASIS 4 Project on Friday, May 17, 2013 at 11:30 am.  

Based on the bids received, the project consultant recommended awarding the bid to the lowest bidder, Straightline Engineering Group, Inc. in the amount of $74,534.00, including all five alternative bid options.

However there were some revisions to the project that were required in the field.  First was that the initial bid only contemplated asphalt driveways being replaced.  However during construction it was deemed that the concrete driveways also needed to be changed.  This caused the brick paver cost to overrun and left insufficient funds for the crosswalks.  In addition, the proposed crosswalks at the four corners of SE 2nd Street and SE 2nd Avenue had issues with drainage and needed to have curbing installed and modifications to the sidewalks to drain properly.  The location of storm drains was identified as an issue during design.  

The driveways were all installed.  To address storm water issues, handicapped ramps, geometric improvements and the entrance features, additional funds in the amount of $81,411.00 are needed. It is recommended that the additional funds be provided by a transfer of available appropriations from the Storm Water Fund, Contingency Account, Account No. 403-38-01-538-99-10 into the Capital Project Fund, Oasis IV Project Account, Account No. 301-39-32-541-63-10. Change Order No. 1 adjusts quantities in the amount of $81,411.00, increasing the contract amount from $74,534.00 to a total of $155,945.00. 
Staff recommends approval of the additional work and the use of stormwater funds for same. 

Recommendation
Staff recommnends that the City Commission approves Change Order No. l and adjust the Contract of Straightline Engineering Group, Inc. to $155,945.00 under the terms and conditions therein and authorize the City Manager to execute same.
